Minutes of Meeting of Roseland Neighbourhood Development Plan (NDP) Steering Group

at Ruan Reading Room, 7 pm on 18th February 2015
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1. Apologies received from:  Jim Hetherington, Paul Mace and Chris Williams
2. Declarations of Interest – None
3. Open Period – No one wished to speak
4. Minutes of the Meeting on 21st January 2015

BW pointed out an omission in the minutes under AOB – ‘…pharmacy in St Mawes is likely to close…’ Corrected by Chairman and then signed by him after acceptance proposed by DHu and seconded by RG
5. Matters Arising

DH having not been present at the last meeting asked for clarification regarding designation of new conservation areas specifically mentioning Ruan Lanihorne. JS and JA responded and explained the outcome of a recent meeting with Nick Cahill of Cornwall Council but also pointed out this would be discussed more fully under item 7 of the Agenda.

6. Chairman’s Report

JS talked through his report – items 1 and 2 self-explanatory; item 3 – JA explained that on the advice of Rob Lacey of Cornwall Council the contents of the Consultation Statement had been rearranged to better present the facts to the examiner but the only change to the previously approved document was one additional page of text. No one present raised any objection to this change. JS distributed copies of the newspaper announcement of the Plan and he and JA explained the timescales which will result in an expected referendum date in June. Any comments made in the present consultation period will be passed directly to the examiner and JG suggested that the local community should be encouraged to submit supportive comments and all agreed to ‘spread the word’. Item 4 – CH pointed out that he is still regularly updating Facebook.
Acceptance of the report proposed by GW and seconded by BW
7. Project Plan Update

JA circulated copies of the project plan for the first half 2015 and then talked through the various items:
Communication – this has slipped slightly in that the letter will go out in early March as opposed to February. JS pointed out that as the letter would explain progress and timeline for the Plan and the consultation period ends 26th March it is imperative that distribution is prompt to allow recipients to comment. JA will draft the letter this week and circulate to the SG for comment but it should go to print over the weekend to allow delivery to distributors by the end of February. The pre-referendum letter with Plan summary will be prepared March/April.

Assessment of planning applications – JS explained that an Implementation Team had been formed with representatives from each parish – GW, DG, DHu, DS and JH – and the first meeting was set for 4th March. JG expressed support for a consistent approach across the parishes but GW stressed that this would not remove the discretion of individual parishes.
Affordable housing – JS reported a productive meeting with Alan Fox of Cornwall Community Land Trust in early February where he ascertained the process for changing the existing St Just CLT to a Roseland CLT. JS will shortly meet with the secretary of the St Just CLT who will then seek the trustees’ approval to present to the members for final agreement. Whilst this process is taking its course JS suggested that the SG should start assessing the need and searching for suitable sites although the Roseland CLT will deliver. JA enquired whether Alan Fox had indicated how long and how much it would cost to set up a new CLT from scratch but JS feels this should only be considered if the change from St Just to Roseland CLT fails. GW suggested that the housing need should be assessed urgently as it had relevance to planning applications. JG explained the existing Home choice register and JS requested a copy of the existing data. GW pointed out that once this is handled locally it should be more reliable but all agreed with CH’s suggestion that could start by using the existing data.
Design Guide (DG) and Conservation Area Management Plans (CAMP) – JA explained that the CAMP would precede the DG as much of the information needed for former would assist in producing the latter. There have been no responses from the volunteer request in the Roseland magazine but Caroline Coldwell (CC) and Jim Hetherington are on board to start work on the CAMP. Now need to establish the procedures with Cornwall Council and CC explained that there would be a pilot to test the methodology before rolling out to all areas. JS reminded the SG that CC had provided valuable assistance on the LLCA and would be drawing on this experience as well as contacting her fellow volunteers on that project for assistance. DS suggested that when asking for volunteers it may be useful to include profiles of the roles so people know what is involved and JG suggested could approach local groups to assist.
Energy reduction/production – JA is investigating what information is already available but stressed it must be AONB and Roseland specific. RG is also exploring a possible local source of information. DH stressed that must always consider the impact on the landscape, and DJ reminded the SG that the Roseland used to have many watermills and he would support reinstatement of these.
8. Finance report
Acceptance proposed by GW and seconded by DH
9. Election of Vice Chairman

JS reported that only JA had put his name forward for the post so JS proposed his appointment which was unanimously accepted.

The post of secretary was then discussed and it was agreed that SW would become (full) secretary  

DS proposed a vote of thanks to the retiring Vice Chairman Colin Hastings which was unanimously supported.
10. AOB

DHu enquired whether to ensure continuity members of the MT would be present at meetings of project teams – JS confirmed that this was the intention and to take minutes. JA added that lessons had been learnt from the LLCA where although much valuable information had been gathered the brief/instructions were a little vague which caused much additional work when trying to produce a final document.

DH enquired whether there would be a project on protection of wildlife. JA explained that this is not strictly a land use issue so no specific policy/project in the RNDP but it is mentioned in many policies and is definitely relevant to the Roseland. JG confirmed that there is an ecologist within Cornwall Council and JA suggested it would be a good idea for DH and perhaps Cheryl Marriott of the Cornwall Wildlife Trust to meet this person. CH suggested that DH might like to ‘champion’ the wildlife issue and report back to the steering group with some proposals.
Meeting closed at 8.20pm



S Wagstaff

                                   CHAIRMANS REPORT 13 FEBRUARY 2015
1. This report covers the period 17 January to 13 February 2015 inclusive.

2. During this period the management team held two meetings, on 28 January and 9 February. In attendance at both meetings were Jon Smith, John Adams, and Sue Wagstaff. The meetings have focused on progressing the plan through to referendum and planning the actions required to implement the plan and the associated projects. An update on the project plan will be made at the Steering Group meeting on 18 February.

3. To progress the plan the Chairman and Secretary had a meeting with Rob Lacey of Cornwall Council on 3 February when we agreed to amend the running order of the Consultation Statement to facilitate the forthcoming examination. Following this the plan has been publicised in The West Briton by Cornwall Council on 12 February, which is the start of a 6 week consultation period. Further information will be provided at the Steering Group meeting next week. 

4. Roseland Online and Roseland Magazine. We have continued to place articles in the magazine with identical copy being placed on Roseland Online.  

5. www.roselandplan.org John Adams has continued to update the site.    

6. Parish Council Meetings. The Chairman attended and made reports at the following meetings: St Just-in-Roseland 2 February, Gerrans 3 February.   

Jon Smith

Chairman

13 February 2015 

FINANCE REPORT FOR ROSELAND NDP STEERING GROUP MEETING TO BE HELD ON 18 FEBRUARY 2015
· RECEIPTS AND EXPENDITURE AS AT 18 FEBRUARY 2015

	DETAILS
	RECEIPTS
	EXPENDITURE

	Grant from Cornwall Councillor
	£1,500.00
	

	Donations for Free Prize Draw
	£400.00
	

	Community Development Foundation Funding
	£7,000.00
	

	Printing Budget £4,440
	
	£5,103.51

	Website Costs Budget £580
	
	£584.55

	Stationery Costs £300
	
	£523.57

	Events and Meeting Costs £1,480
	
	£956.45

	Banner and Display Board Costs £200
	
	£198.60

	Free Prize Draw Prizes
	
	£400.00

	Total
	£8,900.00
	£7,766.68

	Balance
	£1,133.32
	


Jon Smith

Chairman

18 February 2015

· INVOICES FOR PAYMENT

1. GERRANS MEMORIAL HALL Meeting Room Costs £6.00

2. RUAN LANIHORNE P C Hire of the Reading Room £10.00

